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The Office of Ratepayer Advocates (ORA) today filed its report with the California Public Utilities Commission recommending an increase in total base rates for Pacific Gas and Electric Company (PG&E) of between $100-$200 million. ORA is in the process of refining this range and will present our final recommendation for both PG&E’s Electric and Gas Operations when they are available. ORA’s recommendation is in marked contrast to PG&E’s  requested increase of over $1 billion.





The Office of Ratepayer Advocates is part of the California Public Utilities Commission and is charged with representing the long term interests of ratepayers and providing independent analysis and recommendations to the Commission.





PG&E based its request on its 1996 costs, their highest expenditures in recent years.  PG&E said future years should reflect these high rates because of the revised economy, customer growth and desire for greater reliability.  ORA finds these rationales to be weak because:  there is a smaller percentage of  PG&E’ services covered by these rates than in the past, and because studies prepared by ORA indicate that PG&E is not operating its system efficiently. ORA is recommending expenditure levels that guarantee safe and reliable gas and electric distribution systems at rates that are fair and reasonable to its customers. 





The ORA wants to see PG&E as a “best in class” utility.  ORA’s benchmarking studies show that PG&E can continue its current commitment to a safe and reliable system by substantially increasing its efficiency.  Its current expenditures are far in excess of those of the most efficient utilities in the country.





The ORA proposes a service guarantee program to ensure the utility delivers on its promises to consumers.  For instance, PG&E would be required to pay a penalty to customers if they fail to show when promised on a service call.





Since it is uncertain how quickly competition will come to those services which deal directly with customers such as billing and reading meters, ORA proposes a mechanism that allows the utility to recover its costs as long as the ratepayers also receive their fair share of the ratepayer funding of potentially competitive services.





In preparation for competition, PG&E has requested  a significant increase in  expenditures for its electric distribution and customer information systems.  Based on a thorough analysis of historical patterns and needs of utility customers, ORA is recommending substantially less  for the two systems.





ORA is also recommending lower expenditures for gas system depreciation, maintenance expenses and administrative general expenses.





PG&E filed their $1.0 billion General Rate Case request in December 1997 and substantially updated its filing in March 1998.  ORA submitted its report to the California Public Utilities Commission today.  The Commission has already held Public Participation Hearings throughout the state.  Evidentiary Hearings will be held later this year. Copies of the ORA Report can be obtained from Project Coordinator Martin G. Lyons.  For further information, please call ORA Director Elena Schmid at (415) 703-254
